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Next Meeting:  January 25, 2022  7 pm 

  Via Zoom 

YƛǘǎŀǇ vǳƛƭǘŜǊǎ ǿŀǎ ŜǎǘŀōƭƛǎƘŜŘ ǘƻ ŦƻǎǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ǘƘŜ ŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǉǳƛƭǝƴƎΣ ōƻǘƘ ƛƴ ƛǘǎ ǘǊŀŘƛǝƻƴŀƭ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘ ŀƴŘ ƛǘǎ  
ŎƻƴǘŜƳǇƻǊŀǊȅ ŀŘŀǇǘŀǝƻƴΣ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƘŜ ŀǊǘ ŦƻǊƳ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŀǊǘ ŦƻǊƳ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ 

Guild Contacts 

President:  Colleen Lane 

Vice President:  Sarah Lewis 

Treasurer:  Pam Whitt 

Treasurer Elect:  Debi Snyder 

Secretary:  Barb Seitz 

2022 Quilt Show Chair:  Mary Jo Brisbon 

Newsletter Editor:  Marj Deupree  

Past President:  Kathy Beach 

Itôs a new year and we have a lot to look forward to.  A lot of people feel the New 

Year is a fresh start.  Our lives have been turned upside down with this virus and 

it looks like itôs going to be up and down for a while.  The Board had an early 

board meeting and has decided to hold our Guild Meetings and 3
rd
 Satur-

day workshops via Zoom until further notice.  We will be voting on Article 

III.  Voting information is on Page 3 of this newsletter and information will 

be on Facebook and via an Email Blast.  Also our 1
st
 Saturday Parking lot 

will resume on 2/5/2020 ï Noon to 1PM  - Please contact any board member if 

you have questions or concerns. 

 

On Hold:  Snuggles and Cuddles are on hold until further notice.  If you are 
making Cuddles Quilts, I have labels for you to attach.  Let me know how many 
labels you need, and I will mail these to you.  Please hold on to your completed 
quilts. 

mailto:mathissonhouse@comcast.net
mailto:maryannquilts@gmail.com
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/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƻƴ tŀƎŜ о 

December 2021 Kitsap Quilters Guild MinutesñBarb Seitz 

   Continued on page 3 

December 14, 2021 General Membership meeting 
Kitsap Quilters held its December membership meeting online via Zoom. 
 
 

BUSINESS MEETING 
 

President Colleen Lane called the business meeting to order at 7:05pm. There were 21 people 
participating. 
 

MOTION PASSED, moved by Mary Jo Brisbon, passed by voice vote: November business meeting 
minutes were approved as published in the December newsletter. 
 

Treasurerôs report: Checking balance: $16,277.21. Savings balance: $9,926.76. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 

Quilt Show: Mary Jo Brisbon advised we need a Volunteer Signup chair; without volunteers we cannot 
put on a show. The chair for Membersô Boutique is also open; this is something both our members and 
our show guests really look forward to but with no chairperson, there will be no Boutique. 
 

Opportunities: We need a Cuddles chair, a Scholarship chair and a 2023 Raffle Quilt chair. Remember, 
these committees can be co-chaired. 
 

Cuddles: For the time being, please hold your quilts at your home until we have a chair person. 
 

Snuggles: This has been suspended because there is no call for them right now. Please donate your dolly 
quilts directly to the charity of your choice.  
 

Pendleton Place: Quilts will be collected in January and February for delivery in March. 
 

Raffle Quilt: Sarah Lewis has dates for selling tickets at Central Market. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 

Challenge Quilts: We will vote on the winners of this Challenge at the March meeting, the month before 
the quilt show. 
 

Third Saturday Workshop: Nancy Parrot clarified that the January workshop is on January 15th (not the 
22nd). It will be in person at the church but NOT on Zoom. 
 

NEW BUSINESS: 
 

Spring Retreat: At Seabeck! March 16th through 20th. Signups begin at 5:30pm at the January meeting. 
Day use is an option. Details are in the December newsletter. 
 

Virtual Retreat: Once again, we can sew with friends on Zoom from our own sewing spaces. February 
2nd through 6th. Thursday lunch at Ambrosia in Poulsbo for those who want to partake. Details will be in 
the newsletter. 
 

Lynn Thornton presented to the board the option of hosting our own Kitsap Quilters YouTube channel 
for posting our videos. She will write up a proposal describing the benefits, how it would be managed, 
the pros and cons, and the reasons for doing this. It will be sent to all members for their feedback and 
then it will be reviewed by the board. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
Barb Peterson won the In-House quilt drawing 
NO parking lot exchange in January 
Next board meeting will be on Zoom, Thursday January 20th at 1:30pm 
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/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƻƴ tŀƎŜ о 

September 2021 Kitsap Quilters Guild MinutesñContinued 

Next Membership meeting Tuesday January 25th at 7:00pm, both in person at the church and on 
Zoom. Remember, Spring Retreat sign-ups begin at 5:30pm. We will need helpers to set up the 
room and put everything away. 

 
Business meeting adjourned at 7:49pm. 
 
PROGRAM: 
 

Connie Everett, Program Chair, shared online videos of quilting museums. Ken Burnsô stories of the 
history of quilting and the Migrant Quilt Project displays were quite moving and inspirational. Connie 
was thanked for bringing us interesting online tours. 
 
SHOW & TELL: Members talked about their quilts as Colleen showed photos of them. 
 
Submitted: Barbara Seitz, Secretary 

A breakdown of the voting on the by-law changes, which were not in the October guild meeting minutes, 

are posted on the guild website on the Member’s Login Page.  They are in the middle column. 

In order to finalize the changes to the By-Laws and Standing Rules, a ballot regarding Article III, 
Section I, membership eligibility, is included below.  You can email your vote to Mary Jo Brisbon at  
or print the ballot and mail to Kitsap Quilters, PO Box 714, Poulsbo, WA 98370.  This is an important 
vote for our guild; please take the time to vote.  Responses are due, or need to be postmarked if 
mailing, by January 25, 2022. 

 

¶ No change to the current article ï membership is open to all persons 

 

¶ Membership is open to all persons, 16 years of age or older. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Mary Jo Brisbon or any member of the Board. 

Ballot for Voting on Proposed Change to Article III, Section 1ñMary Jo Brisbon 

Cartography of Quilts 

Cartography of Quilts; An exhibit from the American Folk Museum in New York, N.Y. at the 
Washington State Historical Museum thru January 23rd in Tacoma.  For more information: 

 https://www.washingtonhistory.org/exhibit/handstitched-worlds/  

https://www.washingtonhistory.org/exhibit/handstitched-worlds/
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2021 in Review 

 

Do you ever find yourself wondering what happened last month?  Last week?  Yesterday?!  Someone 
please say óYesô so I have some company.  I may not be able to help us remember what we had for lunch 
yesterday, but I can jog our memories when it comes to guild activities. Below is a summary of activities 
for 2021.  I will put a copy of this in the archives along with a screen print of all the committee chairs 
and quilt show volunteers from our Memberôs Page.  There just isnôt enough room in the newsletter to 
put all the names of all the members who volunteer for the positions that are required to keep this busy 
guild operating at full speed.  I recommend that you peruse the Memberôs Page of our website to 
appreciate the village it takes to keep Kitsap Quilters a vibrant guild. One thing is certain- everyone in 
the guild deserves recognition for óvirtuallyô carrying on the business of the guild for the last two years 
while we could not gather in person.       

 If you see any glaring omissions in this summary, please let me know, and I will add them before this 
goes into the archive.  

 

Meeting Place:  Zoomed every month! 

Ongoing Activities Every Month:  Saturday & Monday sew-ins (Lynn Thornton, Amy  

Steed, Colleen Lane), Parking Lot Exchange, Cuddles, (Carol Kunold), Snuggles (Audrey 
Fitzgerald), Hospice Quilts (Leslie Stapelton), Pizza Box (Jeannette Schanbeck), Book 
Library (Cheryl McCurdy and Leanne Brooling), Gadget Library (Elaine Tanner), 2022 
Quilt Show Preparation (Mary Jo Brisban), Newsletter (Marj Deupree), Social Media 
(Lynn Thornton), Website (Marj Deupree), Programs (Barbara Martin) 

 

Board Positions: Sept 2020-August 2021  Sept 2021- Present 

President:  Kathy Beach    Colleen Lane 

Vice President: Colleen Lane    Sarah Lewis 

Treasurer:  Deana Cherry   Pam Whitt   

Secretary:  Barb Seitz    Barb Seitz 

 

January Highlights: 

Speaker- Mel Beach  óFree Motion Crea-TV and Realityô 

3rd Saturday Workshop:  Scrap Management (All Attendees)  Zoom 

Checking:  $24,015.70 Savings: 5925.39 

Membership: 155 

Scholarship Application period opens (Nancy Parrott) 

By Laws and Standing Rules Review committee opens (Mary Jo Brisban) 

1st  In-House Quilt starts (Becky Rico) 

Quilts of Valor Block Exchange starts (Barb Seitz) 

     

Stitches In TimeñNancy Parrott (Historian) 

   Continued on page 5 



 

Continued on page 6 
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Stitches In TimeñContinued 

February Highlights:   

Speaker: Deborah Boschert  óAll About Art Quiltsô  

3rd Saturday Workshop:  Woven Backgrounds (Nancy Parrott)  Zoom 

 

March Highlights:   

Speaker: Lisa Mortell  óQuilt Journeyô 

3rd Saturday Workshop:  Jelly Belly Bars  (Sarah Lewis)  Zoom 

Zoom Spring Retreat (Barb Martin and Colleen Lane)-includes $825 donation to  

Seabeck Conference Center  

 

April Highlights: 

Speaker: Colleen Wise   óCasting Shadows- Creating Depth in Quiltsô 

Speaker Workshop:  óEmerald Cityô- Split over 2 days 

3rd Saturday Workshop:  Confetti Star (Barb Seitz)  Zoom 

Pendelton Place Project opens- 72 twin size quilts for supportive housing in  

Bremerton (Barb Snyder) 

 

May Highlights: 

 Guest Speaker:  Ron Cohen, 2021 $2000 Fiber Arts Scholarship recipient, senior at WSU 

Speaker:  Matthew Boudreaux   óMr. Domesticô  

3rd Saturday Workshop:  Boutique Projects (Debi Snyder)  Zoom 

 

June Highlights: 

Speaker:  Patricia Belyea, Okan Arts   ó2020 Tokyo Quilt Festivalô 

3rd Saturday Workshop:  Charity Sew-In (Lynn Thornton)  Zoom 

2020 Quilt Show News:  Maggie Ball selected as Featured Artist 

In-House Quilt Winners:  Clare Brooks and Linda Moran  (Becky Rico-retiring chair) 

New In House Quilt opens  (Nancy Mathisrud and Marj Deupree) 

 

July Highlights: 

Speaker:  Bridget Glasspoole & Maria Stizel  óPendelton Place Housing Projectô 

3rd Saturday Workshop:  Summer Swirl (Marvalee Nance)  In-person!   

New Officers Elected (see above chart) 
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August Highlights: 

Speaker:  No speaker   Annual Picnic cancelled due to covid 

 3rd Saturday Workshop:  Zippered Pouch (Barb Peterson)  In-person 

Seabeck Fall Retreat postponed  

Challenge Quilt opens-  óTreesô  (Lillian Asher)  Turn in at March 2022 meeting   

 

September Highlights: 

Speaker:  Nina Clotfelter  óThreads- Whatôs the Big Deal?ô 

3rd Saturday Workshop:  Set-In Circles- 2 Techniques  (Barb Martin)  Zoom 

Hospice Quilt Donations for year- 110 quilts 

Cuddles Quilt Donations for year- 305 quilts 

Snuggles Quilt Donations for year- 231 quilts 

Christmas Block Exchange opens  (Barb Seitz) 

2020 Quilt Show:  Postponed until April 29-20   

Theme: ó Itôs a Celebrationô 

 Raffle Quilt:  óUrban Rainbowsô (Clare Marks Pattern)- Semi-finalist at AQS  

Quilt Show in Paducah KY 2020 

 

October Highlights: 

Speaker: Business Meeting only to vote on 21 By-Laws & Standing Rules amendments   

(Mary Jo Brisbon) 20 passed, 1 failed 

3rd Saturday Workshop: Our Quilting Spaces & Organizing Hacks  (Attendees) Zoom  

Raffle Quilt Ticket Sales open  (Sarah Lewis)  

Pizza Box #3 announced as óOut of the Boxò  (Audrey Fitzgerald, Luisana Sawyer,  

Jeannette Schanbeck) A Claire Marks designed paper pieced pattern. 

 

November Highlights: 

Speaker: Linda Pearl  óTen Quilters You Should Know and Whyô 

3rd Saturday Workshop: óFinding Equilibriumô (Becky Rico) 

Guild Meetings: By a vote of membership- January 2022 will see meetings resume in  

person at NorthPoint Church and also by zoomed (January meeting only at this  

time) 

Virtual Fall Retreat:  November 10-14 (Colleen Lane & Nancy Mathisrud) 

By Laws and Standing Rules:  Revote on Membership Availability rescheduled for  

January 2022 due to incomplete vote in October. 

 

Stitches In TimeñContinued 

Continued on page 7 



 

We will have show and tell at our January meeting. Please send any and all 
projects you have, including Christmas and 3rd Saturday workshop items. 
Email to  

 

Colleen Lane 

REMINDER  
 

The next board meeting will be held from 1:30 to 3:30 on Thursday, February 17 
via Zoom. 

 
(Just a reminder to please notify any board member if you have something you want on 
the BODõs agenda or the Guild meeting.  That way we can get it on the agenda.) 
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December Highlights: 

Speaker:  Videos from PBS to get our creative juices flowing  (Connie Everett) 

3rd Saturday Workshop:  Microwave bowls and hot pads on your own 

In-House Quilt Winner:  Barb Peterson (Nancy Mathisrud and Marj Deupree)  

Seabeck Spring Retreat Announced:  March 16-20 (Nicki North & Fran Pilato) 

Membership:  143 

Treasurerôs Report:   

Checking- $16, 277.21   Savings- $9926.76  Includes donations made in memory  

of Sarah Morgan 

Saying Goodbye to Sarah Morgan and Honora Dunkak 

Stitches In TimeñContinued 

Pendleton PlaceñDebi Snyder 

Itõs time to start collecting all the quilts!  We still have 2 months left, yet itõs time to 
get all the quilts in one location so that we can access that we have met our goal of 72 quilts.  
Which Iõm sure we have!  I already have 31 finished quilts! 

I will be at the church parking lot from 12:00 to 1:00 on February 5th and March 5th to 
collect quilts.  If these dates donõt work for you, contact me and we can arrange to meet or 
you can drop off quilts at my house. 

DEBI SNYDER:  or text  
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Go to member login, (email me if you need login), Zoom events , Winter retreat. 

ALL MEMBERS are invited to lunch on Thursday, February 3 at 11:30 at 

Ambrosia; I need the reservations by Thursday, January 27,2022- Nancy 

Mathisrud, best number; cell or email  

19880 7TH AVE NE SUITE 102; POULSBO WA 98370    (360) 479-2885 

www.ambrosiacateringllc.com  

SANDWICHES Served with your choice of a side: Soup of the day or Garden salad 

CHICKEN CURRY Our signature chicken curry salad made fresh with chopped roasted 

chicken breasts, celery, walnuts, raisins, mixed in a light curry aioli. Served on a fresh butter 

croissant 13  

ROASTED TURKEY WITH CRANBERRY Oven roasted turkey, cream cheese, our house 

cranberry orange chutney, and topped with lettuce. Served on Whole Wheat 13 

HAM & CHEDDAR Tender baked ham, Tillamook cheddar, lettuce, tomato, mayonnaise and 

sweet nô spicy mustard sauce. served on sour dough 13 

ENTREE LUNCH SALADS Served with fresh roll  

ALMOND CHICKEN SALAD Mixed iceberg, romaine lettuce, and cabbage topped with crispy 

chicken tenders, toasted almonds, crispy chow mien noodles, and scallions Served with our 

House Made Oriental Vinaigrette 15 

AMBROSIAôS SIGNATURE CITRUS SALAD Oven roasted chicken breast, mixed tropical fruit, 

fresh blueberries, strawberries, raspberries, and kiwi on a bed of organic mixed spring greens 

Served with our House Made Oriental Vinaigrette With oven roasted chicken breast 17 With 

toasted almonds 15 

PETITE SALAD & SOUP Enjoy a petite size of your choice of salad with a cup of our house 

made soup 14 Beverages available for individual purchase. 

Featuring Coca Cola Products, Full Espresso Bar, House Label Wines, and More! 

Ambrosia needs the final count by Thursday, 
January 27 please RSVP to Nancy Mathisrud, best number; 

cell or email  
 
 
Claire Brooks and Marvalee Nance are providing us with a modern block for our 
quilt block for the retreat.   
 

We will start at 8 AM on Wednesday and will go until late Sunday evening. You 
donôt have any packing to do but you do have to figure out your eats.   

Winter Zoom Retreat February 2-6ñNancy Mathisrud and Colleen Lane 
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Welcome to the 2022 edition of 3rd Saturday Workshops.  I think we have a great lineup of projects for 

2022. 

 
!¢¢9b¢LhbΣ  t[9!{9Η  !ƊŜǊ ŜǾŀƭǳŀǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǊŀǇƛŘ ǎǇǊŜŀŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ hƳƛŎǊƻƴ ǾƛǊǳǎ ƛƴ YƛǘǎŀǇ ŀƴŘ 

ǎǳǊǊƻǳƴŘƛƴƎ ŎƻǳƴǝŜǎΣ ǘƘŜ ²ƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ DǊƻǳǇ Ƙŀǎ ŘŜŎƛŘŜŘ ǘƻ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ  ǘƘŜ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ ²ƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ ōȅ ½ƻƻƳ 

ƻƴƭȅΣ  ŦǊƻƳ мл !a ǳƴǝƭ ΚΚΚΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ Ǝƻ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ aŜƳōŜǊΩǎ tŀƎŜ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ YƛǘǎŀǇvǳƛƭǘŜǊǎΦŎƻƳ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ŀƴŘ 

Ƨƻƛƴ ƛƴ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ {Ŝǿ-Lƴ ȊƻƻƳ ƻǇǝƻƴΦ  [ǳƛǎŀƴŀ {ŀǿȅŜǊ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻƴ ŘŜŎƪ ǘƻ ŀƴǎǿŜǊ ȅƻǳǊ 

ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎΦ  {ƘŜ Ƙŀǎ ŀƭǎƻ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜŘ о ƛƴǎǘǊǳŎǝƻƴŀƭ ǾƛŘŜƻǎ ǘƘŀǘ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŀŎŎŜǎǎŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ aŜƳōŜǊΩǎ 

tŀƎŜ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭΣ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƘƻǿ ƛƴ ŘŜǘŀƛƭ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ Řƻ ǘƘŜ Ψhǳǘ-ƻŦ-ǘƘŜ-.ƻȄΩ ǇŀǇŜǊ-ǇƛŜŎŜŘ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ǾƛŜǿ 

ǘƘŜǎŜ ǾƛŘŜƻǎ ōŜŦƻǊŜ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ǘƘŜ мрǘƘ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎΦ  {ƘŜ ŘƻŜǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀ ǘƘƻǊƻǳƎƘ ŀƴŘ 

ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ ƧƻōΣ ȅƻǳ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ǾƛŜǿ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǾƛŘŜƻǎ ŜǾŜƴ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ŘƻƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ hǳǘ-ƻŦ-ǘƘŜ-.ƻȄ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘΗ  

WŀƴǳŀǊȅ мр hǳǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ .ƻȄ tŀǇŜǊ tƛŜŎƛƴƎ ¢ŜŎƘƴƛǉǳŜǎ   tǊŜǎŜƴǘŜǊΥ  [ǳƛǎŀƴŀ {ŀǿȅŜǊ 

In conjunction with the newly styled Out-of-the-Box exchange, Luisana will present tips and tricks 

involved in making successful paper pieced blocks.  Even if you are not doing the restyled ‘pizza’ box, 

this will be a not-to-be-missed techniques class. 

Besides the regular sewing notions, fabric, sewing machine, etc. you would normally use for a sew 

along, you will need a 12” long, Add-A-Quarter Inch Ruler for trimming your paper pieces.  You may 

also want to use spray starch to make your fabric more manageable, scotch tape or washable glue to 

secure your fabric pieces to the paper foundations, and a mini iron and ironing pad because sometimes 

finger pressing just isn't good enough and you will not have to get up and down going to the ironing 

board.  Also, a walking foot for your machine is helpful but not required.   

CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мф 5ƻƎ .ŜŘǎ ŦƻǊ tŜƴŘŜƭǘƻƴ tƭŀŎŜΗ tǊŜǎŜƴǘŜǊΥ  bŀƴŎȅ tŀǊǊƻǧ 

The director of Pendelton Place mentioned at our July meeting that animals will be welcomed into this 

facility along with the residents.  How fun would it be for them to find a cozy dog bed in their room 

along with a beautiful quilt!?  Start saving batting and fabric scraps now to stuff the beds.  

I have narrowed the patterns to be presented to two: a flat, rectangular one and an oval one with 

raised sides.   Videos for the rectangular one can be seen on Shabby Fabrics YouTube” 

https://www.bing.com/videos/search?

q=Pet+bed+youtube+video+shabby+fabrics&&view=detail&mid=93711B81D598FF205E3393711B81D5

98FF205E33  

and the oval one on Sew Yeah YouTube:   

 

 

 

3rd Saturday WorkshopsñNancy Parrott 

KitsapQuilters.com
https://www.bing.com/videos/search?q=Pet+bed+youtube+video+shabby+fabrics&&view=detail&mid=93711B81D598FF205E3393711B81D598FF205E33%20C:/Users/mkdeu/Documents/Carbonite%20Restore%20Reports
https://www.bing.com/videos/search?q=Pet+bed+youtube+video+shabby+fabrics&&view=detail&mid=93711B81D598FF205E3393711B81D598FF205E33%20C:/Users/mkdeu/Documents/Carbonite%20Restore%20Reports
https://www.bing.com/videos/search?q=Pet+bed+youtube+video+shabby+fabrics&&view=detail&mid=93711B81D598FF205E3393711B81D598FF205E33%20C:/Users/mkdeu/Documents/Carbonite%20Restore%20Reports
https://www.youtube.com/embed/YjxFDXum-1s?feature=oembedC:/Users/mkdeu/Documents/Carbonite%20Restore%20Reports
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3rd Saturday Workshopsñcontinued 

SnugglesñAudrey Fitzgerald 

In early December we offered a significant contribution of 117 Snuggles wraps to Kitsap 
County Resource's (KCR) Christmas Angel program.   There is no doubt your generosity added 
to a child's holiday happiness.  KCR offered a  sincere "Thank You" note for October's 
contribution of over 120 wraps.   Your efforts are recognized and very much appreciated.   

Please view the videos to pick the bed style you want to make and use this as a guide as to what 

supplies you need.   Feel free to use your own pattern, if you have a favorite.   

I have fabric and batting available, also.  I have found that old bed pillows make great stuffing, too.    

aŀǊŎƘ мф .ŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ /ƻƭƭŀƎŜ ¢ŜŎƘƴƛǉǳŜǎ tǊŜǎŜƴǘŜǊΥ    ¢ƻ .Ŝ 5ŜǘŜǊƳƛƴŜŘ 

Many members have expressed a desire to learn the basics of collage techniques (think Laura Heine).  

We can approach this in two ways.  We can all do the same pattern that the presenter chooses or we 

can come with our own collage pattern and supplies.  Either way, we can work through the process 

together and learn the basic techniques.  

!ǇǊƛƭ  bƻ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ ¢ƘŜ vǳƛƭǘ {ƘƻǿΗ 

aŀȅ  ¢ƻ .Ŝ !ƴƴƻǳƴŎŜŘΥ  ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ tǊŜǎŜƴǘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ ƛŘŜŀǎ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜŘΗ 

WǳƴŜ му wŜǇǳǊǇƻǎŜŘ ±ƛƴǘŀƎŜ [ƛƴŜƴǎ   tǊŜǎŜƴǘŜǊΥ  tŀƳ ²Ƙƛǧ 

Rescheduled from last October, Pam is going to guide us through turning those vintage linens into a 

family heirloom.  Bring your vintage linens and hankies out of the drawer and repurpose them into an 

updated treasure for yourself or a loved one.    

Quilts of ValorñKathy Beach (on hold due to Covid-19) 

Quilts of Valor meets to sew on the second Monday each month at Quilted Strait. Come as 
early as 10 am and stay as long as you like, or until the store closes. We have a fabric stash 
and longarm quilting for QOV members, and membership is only $10 a year.  

Email    for more information.  

Days For GirlsñCindy Saunders  

Days for Girls are currently not meeting in groups. If you are interested in helping please con-
tact Shirley Wilder at . Current volunteers have been meeting outside monthly during the 
summer. We arenõt sure what will happen this fall. 

We are still active & have prepared hundreds of hygiene kits this last year, but in very piece-
meal & creative ways. Depending on Quilted Straitõs ability to host gatherings we may start up 
monthly meetings later this year. 
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In House Quilt 2022ñNancy Mathisrud and Marj Deupree 

 

Since everyone enjoyed Beckyôs last In-House quilt, we are repeating it.  Dig into 
your scrap bin and choose bright and cheery colors. 
 
These blocks finish at 4ò square so we will need a lot to make a nice size quilt.  
Please consider making as many as 8 blocks per member. 
 

Each block earns one entry into the drawing for the finished quilt! 

Thank you for contributing to the 2022 In-House Quilt!  We will be at the February and March 

parking lot drop off days to collect finished blocks.  Blocks can also be mailed to Nancy or Marj. 

If you have any questions, contact Nancy or Marj by email or phone. 



 

Spring RetreatñNicki North and Fran Pilato 
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{twLbD нлнн w9¢w9!¢ {9!.9/Y /hbC9w9b/9 /9b¢9wΣ aŀǊŎƘ мс ς нл 

5!¢9{Υ   March 16th thru March 20th (Wednesday 10 a.m. through Sunday 1:00 p.m.) 

hwD!bL½9w{Υ  Nicky North and Fran Pilato 

{LDb ¦t{Υ   We will be available to sign up in person at the February parking lot meeting on February 

5 from 12 to 1.  Sign-ups will begin as soon as we are set up and ready to accept them.  If you cannot 

attend the meeting and want to go to the retreat, please call Nicky North at  or Frances Pilato at  

 

/h{¢{ Chw w9¢w9!¢Υ 

ϝIL{¢hwL/ LbbΣ !bb9·Σ ŀƴŘ a!5whb! Ih¦{9Υ 

C¦[[ ¢La9Υ  Ϸоор  -  п ƴƛƎƘǘǎΣ р ŘŀȅǎΣ мо ƳŜŀƭǎΣ (lunch Wednesday through lunch on Sunday). 

t!w¢ ¢La9Υ Ϸнмл -  н ƴƛƎƘǘǎΣ о ŘŀȅǎΣ т ƳŜŀƭǎΣ (lunch the day you arrive through lunch the day you leave). 

bh¢9Υ  There is one handicap room on the main floor with bathroom included.  It is a two-person room.  If only 

one person signs up for that room, they will be required to pay the $25/day supplemental fee. 

 

ϝa!5whb! Ih¦{9Υ (Priority for the Madrona house goes to people who need to be on the main level 

with a bathroom on that level. There are two bedrooms and two shared bathrooms downstairs, three beds in 

each bedroom.   Need a minimum of two participants up to three in each room to avoid $25/day supplemental 

fee.  The upstairs has two bedrooms, but no bathroom on the second floor.  The Madrona House prices are the 

same as the Inn and Annex. 

 

/ƻǾƛŘ мфΥ   Seabeck requires that all participants are vaccinated and that the Group Leader(s) have proof of 
vaccination.  Therefore, at the time of signups you will need to provide a copy of your proof of vaccination.  Due 
to the current Covid-19 rules in place at Seabeck, we are not planning on accepting Day Use people for the 
retreat.  We are also currently  working with Seabeck to make sure we have the correct number of participants 
to allow for the 6-foot spacing in the meeting house.  At the present time masks are required to be worn in all 
public areas of Seabeck.  The only exception is when we are eating in the dining room.  Seabeck rules are subject 
to change, so the rules of the retreat may change accordingly.  The latest rules at Seabeck can be accessed on 
their website at www.seabeck.org.  The link is located at the top of the page. 

 
bƻǘŜΥ The last few retreats we had people who volunteered to sew upstairs.  Please let us know who you are at 

sign up.  We can arrange to have tables carried upstairs before you get there.     

  

ϝ¢ƘƻǎŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƳŜ ƴƻ ŜŀǊƭƛŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ млΥлл ǘƻ ŀƭƭƻǿ ǳǎ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ ǎŜǘ ǳǇΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ 

ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƻǇŜǊŀǝƻƴΦ 

 

!ƴȅ ŦǳǊǘƘŜǊ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎΥ email  Nicky North,  and Fran Pilato,   .   Please include both of us on the email. 

At www.seabeck.org you can find directions and the layout of the conference grounds and buildings. 

http://www.seabeck.org/
http://www.seabeck.org/
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            Continued  

Sew-ins via ZoomñColleen Lane 

 

Share the camaraderie of sewing with friends from your home!  

ahb5!¸{- 3pm to 5pm on January 3, 10, 17, 24, 31 and February 7, 14, 21, 28 

                      To join the Zoom Meeting, checkout the schedule on the Member’s page of  
   the guild website.                 

{!¢¦w5!¸{- 9am to 11am on January 1, 8, 15, 22, 29 and February 5, 12, 19, 26 

                      To join the Zoom Meeting, checkout the schedule on the Member’s page of  
   the guild website. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Colleen Lane at   

/ƻƳŜ Wƻƛƴ ǘƘŜ {Ŝǿ-Lƴ CǳƴΗ 

Saturdays at 9am or 

Mondays at 3pm via Zoom 

Great conversations while you sew! 

LibraryñCheryl McCurdy and Leanne Brolling 
WŀƴǳŀǊȅ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅǎ 

07 Norma Tipton 

09 Cindy Saunders 

14 Evelyn Bright 

15 Fran Cook 

17 Lynn Thornton 

27 Leigh Hammett 

28 Pam Whitt 

We need you all!!!! These opportunities are available now!  We canôt do this without you.  

Remember you can get a buddy/friend to chair with you.  Please contact any board member if 

youôre interested.  

Cuddles Chairman, Scholarship Chair, Education/3
rd
 Saturday workshops to work with Nancy 

Parrott, and Raffle Quilt 2023 Coordinator  

Volunteers neededñColleen Lane 

Happy New Year from the Library Ladies!  We have so many books to share with all of you, we don't 

know which ones to choose for this month.  There are also some new quilting novels from Annie's 

Quilted Mysteries and Mary Marx. 

Thanks to Audrey Fitzgerald, we have a very nice collection of Kaffe Fassett books.  However, they 

take up a lot of room in the library cabinet, so let us know which one you would like to check out, 

and we will bring it to the next meeting.   

If you are looking for a great compilation of pieced patterns, check out the Third Edition of Barbara 

Brackman's Encyclopedia of Pieced Quilt Patterns donated by Beth Dye.  We had it spiral-bound for 

thumbing through it with ease. 

We look forward to seeing everyone soon! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sherry's Cozy Quilts  

 

Happy New Year!  It's hard to believe that it is already 2022  

All Christmas and Hanukkah fabric are now 40% off.  

All remaining Halloween fabrics are 50%off.   

New Valentines fabrics are coming in.   

Here's to a happy and productive 2022.  

Keep on quilting  

 
Regular business hours: 

 Wednesday through Saturday 10am-5pm 

 Sundays 11am-4pm.  

 

We are located at 19735 10th Ave NE, Poulsbo WA 98370.  Phone:  360-
930-0572  

 

Look for us on the web at www.sherryscozyquilts.com or on Facebook.   

Questions: please email sherryscozyquilts@gmail.com  

http://www.sherryscozyquilts.com
mailto:sherryscozyquilts@gmail.com


 

Quilted Straitõs Free Open Events 

(ON HOLD until further notice) 
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Kitsap Quilters welcomes new members throughout the year.   
You are invited to attend two meetings free, after which membership is required for further attendance.   

Please visit our website at www.kitsapquilters.com for more information. 

The ongoing ŀǇǇƭƛǉǳŜ group meets the first 

Monday of every month, from 10 am to 2 pm  

The vǳƛƭǘǎ ƻŦ ±ŀƭƻǊ group meets on the second 

Monday of every month at 10 am. 

The 9ƴƎƭƛǎƘκCƻǳƴŘŀǝƻƴ tŀǇŜǊ tƛŜŎƛƴƎ group 

meets on the second Tuesday of every month at 5 

pm. 

hǇŜƴ {ŜǿƛƴƎ meets the 3rd Friday of every month.   

5ŀȅǎ CƻǊ DƛǊƭǎ meets the 3rd Monday of every 

month, from 10 am to 4 pm 

mailto:jimmann7@hotmail.com

